From: Richard Smith (SCC Councillor) richard.smith@suffolk.gov.uk

Subject: 20 mph zones

Date: 26 July 2023 at 13:47

To: risbyparishcouncil@yahoo.co.uk, ousdenparishcouncil@yahoo.co.uk, stradishallparishcouncil@yahoo.co.uk,

moultonpc@gmail.com

Dear Joanne Kirk

Forgive me replying once to four Parish Councils which you Clerk, but the points they raise, under your authorship, are essentially the same and are covered by my response below:

Many would disagree with the views expressed by Members of Risby, Ousden, Stradishall and Moulton Parish Councils concerning 20mph speed limits. The County Council has no plans to implement blanket 20mph speed limits, except on a detailed case-by-case basis through the well-established Traffic Regulation Orders, where special local circumstances apply, proven by data and surveys.

Some Parish Councils who have contacted me over 20mph limits have also asked me to write in their supporting these zones to the Secretary of State for Transport. I am not willing to do this, but this, of course, does not preclude any or all of your four Parish Councils from doing so.

I am sorry that this reply will disappoint the members of your four Parish Councils covered by this reply.

Yours sincerely

Richard Smith

Richard Smith, MVO Cabinet Member for Economic Development, Transport Strategy and Waste County Councillor for the Blything Division

The information contained in this email or any of its attachments may be privileged or confidential and is intended for the exclusive use of the addressee. Any unauthorised use may be unlawful. If you receive this email by mistake, please let me know immediately by using the reply facility in your email software.

This privacy notice https://www.suffolk.gov.uk/about/privacy-notice/councillors-privacy-notice/ tells you how I collect and use personal data.